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Division of Academic Affairs
Meeting of the Assessment Committee

Tuesday, September 27, 2011
12:30PM – 2PM

Clock Tower Conference Room
Members:
Dianne Fallon: absent

Doreen Rogan

Lisa Murphy

Tom McGinn

Ro-Jean Straw

Amber Tatnall

1) Approval of minutes from 4/26/11 
Ro-Jean Straw made a motion to approve which was seconded by Lisa Murphy and all members were in favor of accepting the minutes.

2) Welcome to committee members and  AY 2011-2012 Chair election

a) Welcome to Amber and Tom as new members and to Joy Locher as new recorder.                                           

b) Dianne Fallon was willing to allow her name to brought  forward for chair nomination.  Lisa Murphy nominated Dianne, Ro-Jean Straw seconded it, and a vote carried for Dianne’s re-election.

3) End of Year Report

The Work Plan serves as an End of the Year Report.

4) Review agenda for the meeting  
5) Old Business   
a) There was discussion as to whether the Work Plan was a valuable tool.  It was agreed to continue with it for this academic year.   

b) The website will be updated by Joy Locher.  The PLO section will be updated with last year’s approved documents.   There was discussion regarding its present presentation on the website under “College Council.”  There was discussion about linking it to the new Academic Affairs site and Doreen Rogan will look into that and report back in October.  Campus Guide format was discussed as well and Doreen will, also, look into that suggestion by Lisa Murphy.
c) Program Learning Outcomes: Learning Center:  Angela

Moved to October 
d)  Review Work Plan/Goal Setting
i)  Remaining PLOs from AY 2010-2011:  Learning Center & Library
Library - Amber-  October

ii) Create/update a process and budget to apply for Assessment Projects
Academic Dean Paula Gagnon provided a handout for a proposed “Assessment Mini-Grant Program.”   Despite budgetary constraints, the new program will provide an open call for assessing projects, that will in turn assess Program Learning Outcomes.   The Dean encouraged the committee to develop “simple’ criteria and application process.  The committee will assess the submission, make endorsements, and submit to the Dean for acceptance.   The projects will be paid when completed.  The Dean’s expectation is for 4-5 projects for this academic year.   Ro-Jean Straw acknowledged that there are e-forms that could be used for the submittal process that would require  little tweaking.  The Dean is open to individual or group projects.  The focus will be on academics with perhaps a widening later if the program is successful.   The Dean requested that it be a vote, but as the Dean cannot charge College Council committees, a vote was taken – 1st motion by Ro-Jean Straw, seconded by Amber, and passed by committee vote. 

iii) Consider designing a year-long assessment project focusing on Critical Thinking.

Will be a focus for this year

iv) Potential:  Collecting/Assessing Quantitative Literacy

Deleted

v) Potential:  Consider the development of a Graduate Survey related to the curriculum goals.
There was discussion regarding the present survey done 6 months after graduation.  Would the committee be able to add questions to the survey as the present survey doesn’t often fit with the assessment committee’s goals.   Lisa Murphy suggested that being able to assess 3 or 5 years out would be a helpful assessment tool – is there an easy way to get more feedback?   There may be data from transfer that is usable.  The alumni office does a system survey and in the past it hasn’t been helpful for assessment and has low response.  Doreen Rogan will get a copy of the that survey as well as a copy of the checklist survey done by Student Affairs prior to Commencement.
vi)  Review Program Learning Outcomes
(a) Amber Tatnall – Library

 Doreen Rogan – Learning Center
       
Tom McGinn – Digital Media 

       
Health – Doreen Rogan

       
Career, Trade & Technical – Doreen Rogan     
(b)  Tom questioned what “revise and align” meant.  Discussion ensued about aligning to Institutional Learning Outcomes and that PLPs are created that way. 

vii)   Assessment Corner was assigned.

October – Amber Tatnall








November – Ro-Jean Straw

December – Lisa Murphy


February – Tom McGinn


March – Dianne Fallon


April  -  Doreen Rogan


viii) Committee Progress and Formalization
                   Work Plan serves as End of Year Report
6)       Some general assessment related discussion followed.
a)  Ro-Jean Straw discussed a former student promoted to Headstart Director in Sanford.  

b) Doreen Rogan invited members to the NEEAN conference on November 4th.  

c) Amber Tatnall told members about assessment resources in the library.

d) Tom McGinn asked clarification about “assessment..  The committee is concerned with course program and institutional assessment, but it can be smaller.  For example, Lisa Murphy discussed an assessment tool as small and easy, yet effective, as surveying at conclusion of class to discover what point in the lecture was the “muddiest.”  Ro-Jean Straw related how important assessment tools are for adjuncts.

e) The Institutional Research person will be invited to the October meeting.

f) Tom McGinn may be the one willing to crunch assessment committee data/numbers.
6)  Amber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Tom McGinn, and passed by all members.
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